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OUR CHARACTERS:

ANGELA WRIGHT -– (40 or 50 something -— but looks younger 
because black don’t crack.) New York born and raised; Angela 
is our emotional center of the group. She and her diagnosis 
are the reason the women come back together again. She is 
sharp witted and our cheerleader. She believes she and her 
friends can all do better in life if they have each other. 
Angela is a fighter - while she fights for her life, she also 
fights for this friendship.

When her friends come back in her life, they find her stuck 
in place. She’s working as a high school music teacher- a job 
she likes but doesn’t love. Angela’s real passion is singing, 
but she put her dream on hold to raise her son, KHALIL, by 
her late white cop husband, Joe. Angela’s funny comes from 
her ability to cheer on and support her friends, even if she 
doesn’t quite have her own life together. Angela’s heart is 
big when it comes to the needs of her friends and family.  

NIA HOLLIS-DAVIS -– (40 OR 50 something -- but looks younger 
because black don’t crack.) If Ms. Manners had a black cousin 
it would be Nia. Since Nia was raised in a conservative 
bougie family — she can be a bit of a tight ass. For a brief 
moment in college, Nia found her inner “black girl” and 
loosened up. But she met a nice bougie boy with political 
aspirations -- future Republican Congressman NATE DAVIS -- 
put her law degree on hold -- and got married and SOLD OUT. 
Nia is a lovable neurotic. She processes stuff out loud and 
sometimes it comes out of her mouth at inappropriate times. 
She is our voice of positivity, even if a lot of the times, 
she’s not sure what’s going on. She’s lived her life on the 
surface. Her friends constantly push her to get out of her 
comfortable comfort zone, dig deeper and be that girl she was 
in college. 

TASHA MERRITT -- (40 or-50-something but looks way younger 
because black don’t crack) Tasha is the “tell it like it is” 
friend we all have. AND SOMETIMES WISH WE DIDN’T. She calls 
our characters out on their shit. She has a plan for 
everyone’s life, but her own. Tasha is an up-and-coming chef 
turned restaurateur -- who has just opened her own place -- an 
authentic, hip and fabulous Southern cuisine restaurant and 
bar. In College Tasha was the shy small town girl from Macon, 
Georgia. But after college, Tasha shook off the shy and became 
the toast of NY -- the chef you’d follow from restaurant to 
restaurant. Tasha is fabulous. Age is chasing her and she’s 
beating it back with hot yoga, juice cleanses and Vitamin 
injections every step of the way. And as successful as Tasha 
is at business, Tasha’s love life is the only thing that’s not 
working. She’s dated. A lot. But no guy ever stuck. Now later 
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in life, she’s finding out she was looking for the wrong 
thing.

CHARLES BELL -- African American. (40 or 50 something). 
Charles is a successful former pro-football player turned NYC 
restaurateur. He dated Tasha briefly in the past, but it 
didn’t take. But the two have remained good friends and now 
business partners. Charles is charming and extremely 
charismatic. He is comfortable being the center of attention 
and holding court. He always has a story from the good old 
days. At first he seems a little self-involved and cocky, but 
at the end of the day, he’s dependable and the kind of good 
guy you want in your corner. Charles is our Rooster in the Hen 
House. He can spar with the women and hold his own.  

RECURRING CHARACTERS:

KHALIL WRIGHT –- (20’s) Angela’s son. Khalil is a college 
grad, (with a couple of useless degrees -- philosophy and 
English lit) who rents an apartment (at a family and friends 
discount) in his mama’s brownstone. He has no steady job, but 
big ideas and big dreams of his own start-up. He’s a self-
starter, but unfortunately none of his self-starting start-
ups have yet to take off.  He’d be an opportunist if he could 
find any viable opportunities. But Khalil isn’t a loser; in 
his words he’s “winning” at life. And he’s probably on the 
“verge” of something great, but because he was coddled by his 
mother and grandmother, he doesn’t have all the tools he 
needs to make that move. He’s okay staying so close to home 
as long as his mother and grandmama continue to take care of 
him. As self-centered as he sometimes comes across, he is 
fiercely protective of his family. He spends his spare time 
on all his social medial accounts and trying to find 
investors for his business.  

NANCY WRIGHT -- (60’s or 70’s) Angela’s white mother-in-law. 
(& Khalil’s grandmother) Nancy is a widow who lives around 
the corner from Angela in a rent-controlled apartment. Nancy 
was a blue-collar working mom from Queens. She married a cop. 
And raised a cop. She loved her son. And so, she loves her 
son’s son. Which is why even though she doesn’t live there, 
she spends A LOT of time at Angela’s. Which is unfortunate 
because she doesn’t love her son’s wife. She didn’t approve 
of the marriage, but in the last twenty or so years... is 
coming around. Nancy can be a thorn in Angela’s side, but the 
truth is they kind of need each other. (Both women have a 
healthy fear of dying alone)  And at the end of the day the 
things they share -- the loss of a husband -- their love for 
Khalil -- these commonalities are what keep them from killing 
each other.

BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"



BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  1.

                      COLD OPEN

INT. EAST HARLEM SPIN CLASS - MORNING  

WEžRE CLOSE ON ANGELA WRIGHT, BLACK, 50 BUT YOUžD NEVER BE 
ABLE TO GUESS IT... AND SHEžD NEVER ADMIT IT. SHEžS MID-
CYCLING CLASS BLACK WOMAN STYLE WITH HER HAIR WRAPPED IN A 
SILK SCARF TO PREVENT IT FROM ŻGOING BACKż -- FOR THE WHITE 
FOLKS THAT MEANS SWEATING IT OUT. ANGELA IS TRYING TO HANG IN 
THERE BUT DAMN THIS CLASS IS HARD... 

INSTRUCTOR                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

TVSn VQ Uhe SeTiTUance! GeU ZoVS 

aTTeT VQ UhaU hill, SockTUaST!  

LeUžT go!   

LIZZO BLARES AS ANGELA SPINS, NOW SLOWLY. A SUPER SWEATY, 
WHITE MAN NEXT TO HER SPINNING FAST, FLINGS HIS HAIR, 
SPRAYING SWEAT ALL OVER ANGELA.

SWEATY MAN

(ENTITLED YELLING) BLAME IT ON THE 

JUICE. WERK!!

ANGELA

(TO SWEATY MAN) Uh, bike 12. Ižm 

USZing Uo keeQ TXeaU OFF mZ haiS. 

SWEATY MAN

Then maZbe ZoV ThoVld geU Uo Uhe 

back of Uhe claTT, 13.

ANGELA STOPS PEDDLING. 

ANGELA

Did ZoV jVTU Żback of Uhe bVTż me?  
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SWEATY MAN

WhaU? No. CZcling VTed Uo be aboVU 

geUUing a TeSioVT XoSkoVU, and noX 

ZoV QeoQle--

ANGELA

ŻYoV QeoQle?ż

SWEATY MAN

NoU ZoV QeoQle. PeoQle UhaU cZcle 

ŽcaVTe iUžT USendZ. EWen UhoVgh 

UheZžSe la[Z.

ANGELA

La[Z. Like black la[Z.

SWEATY MAN

WhaU?! No! YoVžSe cSa[Z, 13.

HER PHONE DINGS. SHE CHECKS IT.

SWEATY MAN (CONT'D)

(TO INSTRUCTOR) Bike 13 iT on heS 

Qhone. 

INSTRUCTOR

No QhoneT, 13!

ANGELA EYES THE SWEATY MAN. 

ANGELA

SniUcheT geU TUiUcheT, 12. 

SWEATY MAN

I am QoXeSed bZ ZoVS negaUiWiUZ, 

13! HaUeST giWe me TUSengUh! 

(MORE)
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(THEN) TURNS OUT IžM A HUNDRED 

PERCENT THAT BITCH! 

THE SWEATY WHITE MAN FLINGS HIS HAIR ONE MORE TIME. THATžS 
IT. ITžS ON. ANGELA PUSHES HIM OFF THE BIKE AS WE... 

SMASH TO:

INT. ND ROOM - LATER THAT MORNING

CLOSE ON ANGELAžS FACE, SHEžS NAKED AND LAYING DOWN -- 

ANGELA

...and Uhen UheZ had Uhe neSWe Uo 

ban me fSom Uhe claTT. (GIGGLES) 

SoSSZ. IUžT jVTU, UhiT iT Uhe moTU 

acUion IžWe goUUen Tince mZ hVTband 

died.

PULL OUT TO SEE ANGELA IN THE STIRRUPS. DOCTOR BETH WEBBER, A 
SMART AND SMART ASS 40-SOMETHING, WOMAN EXAMS HER. 

DOCTOR WEBBER

YoVžWe been making UhaU joke foS 

almoTU UXenUZ ZeaST noX.

ANGELA

And TadlZ, iUžT neWeS a joke. 

DOCTOR WEBBER

So hoX aSe ZoV doing?

DOCTOR WEBBER CONTINUES TO EXAMINE ANGELAžS BREASTS UNDER HER 
GOWN AS:

SWEATY MAN (CONT'D)
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ANGELA

IžWe been bVTZ XiUh XoSk and mZ Ton 

TUaSUed a TUaSU-VQ, ŽMoocha 

MVnchieTž XhaUeWeS UhaU meanT -- To 

be honeTU hiT ŻTUaSU VQż ToVndT a 

liUUle Żmade VQ.ż BVU aU leaTU hežT 

noU in mZ baTemenU anZmoSe. Of 

coVSTe, I SenU him a Soom... and 

Uhen UheSežT mZ moUheS in laX aU mZ 

hoVTe all Uhe Uime -- being all 

loVd and XhiUe and XhiUe-- 

DOCTOR WEBBER STOPS HER EXAM, CONCERNED --

DOCTOR WEBBER

Hmmm... liUUle biU of a lVmQ.

ANGELA

Oh, ThežT a big XhiUe lVmQ. BVU, 

like eWeSZUhing elTe in mZ life, I 

can handle heS. I can handle 

anZUhing. 

DOCTOR WEBBER

No. Angela, I foVnd a lVmQ in ZoVS 

bSeaTU.

A BEAT.   

ANGELA

MoUheS fV--

SMASH TO TITLE “BLACK DONžT CRACK.”

END COLD OPEN
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SCENE A

INT. DOCTOR WEBBERžS OFFICE - LATER

DR. WEBBER WATCHES FROM HER DESK AS ANGELA PACES. NERVOUS AS 
HELL. SHE PICKS UP THE DOCTORžS COFFEE MUG AND BEGINS TO CLEAN 
IT WITH A TISSUE. ITžS WHAT SHE DOES WHEN SHEžS NERVOUS.

DOCTOR WEBBER

We donžU knoX definiUiWelZ UhaU 

iUžT... canceS. BVU XiUh ZoVS 

familZ hiTUoSZ-- Angela. Angela. 

Angela, TUoQ cleaning mZ office.

ANGELA

HVh? SoSSZ. NeSWoVT habiU.

SHE SITS.

DOCTOR WEBBER

WiUh ZoVS familZ hiTUoSZ Xe ThoVld 

do a bioQTZ ASAP.

SHE TAKES A LONG BEAT, PUNCHED IN THE STOMACH. THEN BEGINS TO 
REARRANGE THE DESK.

ANGELA

Do ZoV haWe anZ fVSniUVSe QoliTh? 

DOCTOR WEBBER

FoS ZeaST, ZoVžWe Uold me ŻI handle 

eWeSZUhing alone.ż BVU UhiT mighU 

be Uoo big foS one QeSTon Uo handle 

bZ UhemTelWeT.

ANGELA

I haWe familZ.
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DOCTOR WEBBER

UTe Uhem.

ANGELA

GiSl, ZoV knoX I canžU VTe Uhem.  

TheZžSe nVUT.

DOCTOR WEBBER

Then maZbe fSiendT...?

ANGELA

WhZ XaT UhaU in Uhe foSm of a 

RVeTUion? I haWe fSiendT. Good 

fSiendT. Like mZ ToSoSiUZ TiTUeST. 

We XeSe Side oS die in college. 

ETQeciallZ mZ beTUieT TaTha and 

Nia. TheZ XeSe mZ fSonU and back in 

oVS Qledge line. YoV eWeS been on 

line? 

DOCTOR WEBBER

I haWe noU, no.

ANGELA

Well, iUžT bSVUal. EWeSZ inTecVSiUZ 

and feaS iT laid baSe. YoV TUaSU in  

a line XiUh TUSangeST, bVU afUeS 

XeekT TUSVggling UogeUheS, ZoV end 

VQ XiUh Uhe cloTeTU fSiendT ZoV 

coVld haWe. And TaTha, in fSonU of 

me and Nia, behind me, XeSe Uhe 

cloTeTU. Like TiTUeST.  

(MORE)
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On oVS laTU nighU on line, I bSoke 

mZ heel gSabbing cheeTe in a gianU 

moVTeUSaQ, long TUoSZ, and UhoTe 

UXo caSSied me oWeS Uhe hoU fondVe 

QiU Uo geU mZ Qledge Qin. We XeSe 

SnaQ, CSackle, and PoQ. I XaT PoQ.

DOCTOR WEBBER

Well, PoQ, call SnaQ and CSackle. 

ANGELA

I haWenžU Ualked Uo Uhem in ZeaST. 

ThoTe biUcheT donžU deTeSWe me. 

Look, Ižll be fine. BecaVTe Ižm a--

ANGELA (CONT'D)

SUSong black Xoman.

DOCTOR WEBBER

SUSong black Xoman.

DOCTOR WEBBER (CONT'D)

AU leaTU haWe TomebodZ UheSe foS 

Uhe bioQTZ. Can ZoV do UhaU?

ANGELA

Fine. (THEN) YoV knoX, IžWe come Uo 

feel UhaU ZoV and I --

DOCTOR WEBBER

NoU me. 

ANGELA

RighU. 

OFF ANGELA, SUDDENLY FEELING ALONE, WE:

CUT TO:

ANGELA (CONT'D)
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SCENE B

INT. ANGELAžS LIVING ROOM - LATER

ANGELA ENTERS CARRYING GROCERIES TO FIND HER SON, KHALIL 
WRIGHT, 23, PUTTING WRAPPED BROWNIES IN BAGGIES. HER MOTHER-
IN-LAW, NANCY WRIGHT, 75, IS DEEP INTO ŻWHEELż ON TV.

ANGELA

HeZ, can TomebodZ helQ me... 

NANCY

ShVTh! I canžU heaS XhaU leUUeS 

UheZžSe calling. 

ANGELA

UTe ZoVS eZeT. ThaUžT liUeSallZ 

VannažT onlZ job.

NANCY

ShVTh! (THEN) WhZ do ZoV keeQ iU To 

cold. Did ZoV find UhaU TQace 

heaUeS IžWe been aTking foS?

ANGELA

(UNDER HER BREATH) TheSežT a nice 

big one doXn aU Uhe SenioS Home.

NANCY

WhaU?

ANGELA

YoVS heaUeSžT in mZ USVnk.

SHE CLOCKS KHALIL AS HE WRAPS THE BROWNIES.
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ANGELA (CONT'D)

PleaTe Uell me UhoTe aSenžU ZoVS 

ŻTQecialż bSoXnieT. 

KHALIL

I SeallZ UhoVghU ŻdonžU aTk, donžU 

Uellż XaT gonna be oVS haQQZ Qlace. 

(THEN) SoSSZ, Ma, bVU mZ oWen 

bSoke. And, aT mZ landloSd, ZoV 

ThoVld QSobablZ geU on UhaU. And, 

Vh... befoSe ZoV aTk, SenUžT gonna 

be a liUUle Uhin UhiT monUh.

ANGELA

HoX Uhin?

KHALIL

(HOLDS UP BAG) I coVld XSaQ a 

bSoXnie in iU.

ANGELA

WhaU haQQened Uo Uhe moneZ I gaWe 

ZoV? OS accoSding Uo mZ Venmo 

SeceiQUT, Uhe moneZ I didnžU knoX I 

XaT giWing ZoV?

KHALIL

Seed moneZ.

ANGELA

FoS XhaU?
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KHALIL

...TeedT. WaT UhaU noU cleaS? YoV 

knoX Ižm bVTUinž aTT Uo geU Moocha 

MVnchieT off Uhe gSoVnd. And Xhen I 

do, ZoV knoX I goU ZoV.

ANGELA

Yeah, Xell... Look, Ton -- I XenU 

Uo Uhe gZnecologiTU UodaZ and-- 

SFX: KITCHEN TIMER

KHALIL

PaVTe. AnoUheS baUch of moneZ jVTU 

finiThed baking. Ha. Baking.

NANCY

(RE: TV) Clam blank iggeS...?ż 

Sajak iT one USickZ Dick. 

ANGELA TRIES TO IGNORE HER AND FOCUS ON HER SON, WHO IS NOW 
FOCUSED ON HIS BROWNIES.

ANGELA

And mZ docUoS Uold me... 

NANCY

ŻClam... iggeS...?ż Oh, I knoX --

ANGELA

PleaTe donžU TaZ iU.

KHALIL

GSandma mighU TaZ iU.

NANCY

N! IT iU N? SaZ N!
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ANGELA

Woman, iUžT clam diggeS! WhZ Uhe 

hell XoVld iU be Clam Nig- (BLEEP)? 

KHALIL

(CAUTIOUSLY) YoV need a bSoXnie? 

Ižll giWe ZoV Uhe fSiendT and 

familZ.

NANCY

She needT JeTVT.

ANGELA

(SOTTO) I need Uo USack UhoTe 

ToSoSiUZ biUcheT doXn.   

OFF ANGELA -- 

CUT TO:
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SCENE C

INT. SOUTHERN TIP RESTAURANT /BAR - NIGHT

ANGELA SITS ALONE. CHARLES BELL, (40žS? 50žS? BLACK MEN ALSO 
DONžT CRACK.) A ONCE SUCCESSFUL PRO FOOTBALL PLAYER WITH MAD 
SWAGGER AND CHARM WORKS THE BAR. 

CHARLES

WhaU can I geU ZoV?

ANGELA

A cVSe foS canceS? Ha! (OFF HIS 

LOOK) Um... I need Uo Tee Uhe 

oXneS. 

CHARLES

Ižm Uhe oXneS.   

A BEAT. ANGELA LOOKS AT CHARLES CLOSELY. 

ANGELA

TaTha? Oh. WoX. BVU... ZaZ ZoV!-- I 

mean... LoVd and QSoVd. LoWe iT 

loWe, giSl... man. 

CHARLES

Ižm noU TaTha. Ižm heS bVTineTT 

QaSUneS, ChaSleT. 

ANGELA

Oh. Oh of coVSTe ZoV aSe. EWen 

boTTZ man-handT TaTha coVldnžU QVll 

off UhaU AdamžT aQQle. 

SUDDENLY, NIA HOLLIS-DAVIS, AN EXPENSIVELY CLAD AFRICAN 
AMERICAN WOMAN OF INDETERMINATE AGE BUT PROBABLY OVER 50, 
ENTERS AND APPROACHES CHARLES. 
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NIA

EYcVTe me, Ižm Nia HolliT-DaWiT. 

SenaUoS NaUe DaWiTž Xife. NoU UhaU 

I like Uo UhSoX aSoVnd SenaUoS NaUe 

DaWiTž name. Ižm heSe Uo meeU a 

SeQoSUeS fSom VaniUZ FaiS. TheZžSe 

doing an aSUicle on mZ long-UeSm 

SelaUionThiQ XiUh mZ hVTband, 

SenaUoS-- (THEN NOTICING) Angela? 

Angela WSighU? WhaUžT haQQening?

ANGELA

Ah... heZ giSl.

NIA

I donžU VndeSTUand--

ANGELA

(RE: HERSELF) VaniUZ FaiS.

NIA

NoU dSeTTed like UhaU ZoVžSe noU. 

WhaUžT going on heSe?

TASHA MERRIT, AN AFRICAN AMERICAN WOMAN, ALSO OF 
INDETERMINATE AGE, BUT AGAIN PROBABLY OVER 50, ENTERS. SHEžS 
A FABULOUS BOHEMIAN FREE SPIRIT WHO MARCHES TO HER OWN BEAT, 
AND RIGHT NOW SHEžS ON A MISSION. 

TASHA

ChaSleT, Uhe neX ThSimQ TVQQlieS iT 

noU going Uo XoSk oVU. HežT Tending 

fSo[en and I TQecificallZ aTked foS 

fSeTh. I need ZoV Uo -- (THEN 

NOTICING) Angela?  Nia?  
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THEY ALL STARE AT EACH OTHER, THEN:

TASHA (CONT'D)

Oh noU UodaZ, JeTVT. 

ANGELA

Come on TaTha, no need Uo call on 

JeTVT, XežSe fSiendT. SoSoSiUZ 

TiTUeST. Ride oS die. 

TASHA

We Sode. And iU died. YeaST ago. 

ANGELA

And Ižm Uhinking XhZ did iU die? 

IUžT been To long, Xho SeallZ 

SemembeST XhaU haQQened?

TASHA

I SemembeS Xe Taid Xežd alXaZT be 

UheSe foS each oUheS and Uhen ZoV 

boUh diTaQQeaSed fSom mZ life.

ANGELA

I knoX, bVU I meU Joe and--

NIA

And I XaT Qlanning mZ Xedding Uo--

ANGELA

SenaUoS NaUe DaWiT.

TASHA

SenaUoS NaUe DaWiT.

NIA

ShoXT hoX mVch ZoV knoX. He hadnžU 

been TXoSn in ZeU. 

(MORE)
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I XSoUe ZoV boUh off Xhen neiUheS 

of ZoV came Uo Uhe Xedding.

TASHA

YoV had UhaU cSaQ in Uhe MaldiWeT. 

No one eWen knoXT XheSe UhaU iT. 

LeU alone can affoSd Uo go UheSe. 

NIA

IU XaT Uhe off TeaTon.

TASHA

BiUch, iU XaT fiWe UhoVTand a 

QeSTon. YoV neWeS did Uhink aboVU 

anZbodZ bVU Nia. And, anZXaZ, I XaT 

done Xhen I oQened UhiT SeTUaVSanU, 

mZ life-long dSeam, and neiUheS of 

ZoV came. 

ANGELA

Well... iU XaT all Uhe XaZ in 

ManhaUUan...

NIA

And foS XhaU? Some fingeS foodT and 

oWeS-QSiced dSinkT? BeTideT I haUed 

ZoV foS noU coming Uo NaUežT 

TXeaSing in.

TASHA

ThaUžT becaVTe ZoV bleX off mZ 

diSUZ UhiSUZ biSUhdaZ. 

NIA (CONT'D)
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NIA

ŽCaVTe ZoV XeSe UhiSUZ fiWe and a 

liaS. AlXaZT had Uo be ŻVniRVeż. 

ANGELA

(JUMPING IN) HeZ, come on, neiUheS 

one of ZoV came Uo mZ WeSZ local 

and WeSZ USVUhfVl babZ ThoXeS, bVU 

I goU oWeS iU, and heSe I am. HVg? 

THE WOMEN STARE AT HER.

ANGELA (CONT'D)

Look -- okaZ, Xe leU life geU in 

Uhe XaZ, and Xe XeSenžU UheSe foS 

each oUheS foS Tome of Uhe moTU 

imQoSUanU momenUT in oVS life bVU 

XežSe all UogeUheS noX, To... 

NIA

WhaU QoTTible SeaTon coVld ZoV haWe 

Uo QVU VT back in a Soom UogeUheS? 

ANGELA

BecaVTe... I mighU be dZing. 

(HOLDING UP HER DRINK)  CheeST, 

biUcheT!

OFF THIS: 

END ACT ONE
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ACT TWO

SCENE D

INT. SOUTHERN TIP RESTAURANT - KITCHEN - MOMENTS LATER

THE KITCHEN IS BUZZING. TASHA CHARGES IN WITH ANGELA AND NIA 
ON HER HEELS. SHE IMMEDIATELY TAKES CHARGE.    

TASHA

EWeSZone oVU. MZ fSiend needT Uo 

TUSeTT clean. (TO ANGELA) Go on 

giSl hiU UhoTe coVnUeS UoQT. 

ANGELA STARTS TO WIPE DOWN THE COUNTERS AS A WAITER TURNS TO 
TASHA, HOLDING A PLATE OF FOOD. 

WAITER

Chef, I TUill need Uhe gaSniTh on 

Uhe ThSimQ and gSiUT foS Uable 5. 

NIA

Ižll Uake UhaU.

NIA TAKES THE PLATE FROM THE WAITER -- THE KITCHEN STAFF 
SCURRIES OUT AS ANGELA STARTS TO SCRUB THE COUNTER TOPS AND 
NIA STRESS EATS.

NIA (CONT'D)

(RE: FOOD) ASe UheTe gSeenT local? 

(OFF TASHAžS LOOK) Ižll chance iU.  

TASHA

(TO ANGELA) SQill iU. WhaU ZoV goU? 

(TIP TOEING) The AIDS?
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NIA 

TaTha, UhiT iT noU Uhe eighUieT 

Xhen Uhe goWeSnmenU XaT USZing Uo 

TcaSe oVS legT cloTed.

ANGELA

TheZ foVnd a lVmQ in mZ bSeaTU.

A BEAT THAT SITS THERE.  

NIA

YoV XanU UhiT ThSimQ? 

ANGELA

So... I knoX Xe haWenžU TQoken in 

ZeaST bVU I didnžU knoX Xho Uo UVSn 

Uo...   

NIA

SUoQ.

TASHA

We goU ZoV.

TASHA AND NIA HUG ANGELA. A BEAT BEFORE CHARLES ENTERS.    

CHARLES

Uh... can I TeU ZoV all VQ in a 

booUh? ŽCaVTe UheSežT a loU of food 

in heSe and XaZ Uoo mVch Vn-neUUed 

haiS.  

OFF THIS. 

CUT TO:
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SCENE E

INT. SOUTHERN TIP - MUCH LATER

ALMOST CLOSING TIME. JUST ANGELA AND TASHA SIT ŻDEEP IN THEIR 
CUPSż IN A BOOTH. A LOT TIPSY. CHARLES PUTS DOWN DRINKS. 

CHARLES

AnoUheS SoVnd of ZoVS college 

faWoSiUeT. Lemon dSoQ. Alabama 

SlammeS. And I had Uo go Uo Uhe 7-

11 foS Uhe Xine cooleS. EnjoZ.

CHARLES LEAVES. ANGELA EYES TASHA.  

ANGELA

ChaSleT TeemT nice. ASe ZoV UXo 

UogeUheS?

TASHA

We XeSe. BVU iU XaT one and done. 

We aSe oWeS. TSVTU. 

ANGELA

So if I liWe, can I hiU UhaU?

TASHA TAKES A MOMENT.

TASHA

YoVžSe going Uo be fine. (THEN) And 

if ZoV XanU him, hežT all ZoVST. I 

finallZ goU mZ life XheSe I XanU 

iU. IUžT QeSfecU. I donžU need Tome 

man in iU cSeaUing dSama. Like Nia.  
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ANGELA

WhaU? She and NaUe Teem haQQZ.  

HežT called heS foVS UimeT UonighU. 

TASHA

Yeah, iUžT called an alibi. GiSl, 

NaUežT a big Uime QlaZeS QlaZeS. He 

XaT in heSe a coVQle of monUhT ago 

XiUh Tome liUUle Tide Qiece Xho 

coVldnžU haWe been moSe Uhan UXenUZ.  

ANGELA

DoeT Nia knoX?

TASHA

She haT Uo knoX. Women alXaZT knoX. 

ShežT jVTU fSonUinž. RemembeS Xhen 

heS QaSenUT goU diWoSced and The 

Taid heS moUheS XaT jVTU going on 

UoVS XiUh PSince? 

ANGELA

Yeah. She XoSe UhaU SaTQbeSSZ beSeU 

foS a Xeek. 

TASHA

I mean, come on, ZoVžd haWe knoXn 

if Joe XaT TUeQQing oVU... 

(CATCHING HERSELF) I mean... ZoV 

knoX XhaU I mean.

ANGELA

HežT been gone a long Uime noX.
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TASHA

DonžU knoX hoX ZoV goU UhSoVgh 

UhaU.

ANGELA

I TUill had ZoV UXo back Uhen.

AS THIS SITS. NIA RETURNS. 

NIA

NaUe iT fine XiUh me TUaZing a feX 

eYUSa nighUT. SaZT hežT gonna miTT 

me, bVU he haT XoSk Uo caUch VQ on. 

TASHA THROWS ANGELA A LOOK. ANGELA THROWS IT BACK. 

ANGELA

(TO NIA) YoV can TUaZ XiUh me.

NIA

...oS a hoUel. No Thade, bVU I need 

mZ EgZQUian TheeUT oS I Xill die.

ANGELA

Oh? CaVTe I mighU die foS Seal.

A BEAT.

NIA

So... Ižll TUaZ XiUh ZoV. 

ANGELA

IUžT To good Uo knoX I TUill haWe 

mZ fSonU and mZ back.

NIA

DefiniUelZ.

TASHA

AlXaZT.

BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  21.



BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  22.

ANGELA

I jVTU haWe Uo geU home, gSade Tome 

QaQeST, and finiTh KhalilžT 

laVndSZ. 

TASHA

WaiU, go back -- FiniTh KhalilžT 

laVndSZ? ITnžU he a gSoXn aTT man? 

ANGELA

Ižm jVTU USZing Uo make UhingT 

eaTieS Xhile he geUT hiT life 

UogeUheS.

TASHA

O... KaZ... (THEN) And ZoVžSe TUill 

Ueaching? WhaU haQQened Uo ZoVS 

Tinging? YoV Taid ZoV XeSe gonna be 

Uhe neYU WhiUneZ. 

NIA

Of coVSTe if The dieT, The coVld 

be. (OFF THEIR LOOKS) Ižm ToSSZ I 

geU all neSWoVT aSoVnd canceS...(TO 

ANGELA) noU UhaU ZoV haWe iU. I 

canžU handle UheTe Xine cooleST.  

TASHA

(TO ANGELA) SeSioVTlZ, XhaU 

haQQened Uo ZoVS Tinging caSeeS?  
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ANGELA

I goU QVlled oWeS bZ UhiT fine aTT 

XhiUe Qolice officeS and aT Toon aT 

I looked inUo hiT eZeT, I XaT 

maSSied and QSegnanU. FiWe of Uhe 

beTU ZeaST of mZ life. AfUeS he 

died, I inheSiUed hiT XhiUe moUheS-

in-laX and heS ama[ing SeciQe foS 

XhiUe folk QimenUo cheeTe loaf and 

TUaSUed Ueaching and SaiTing a 

UhSee ZeaS old. And UhaUžT iU. 

(THEN, SPIRALING) WoX. MZ obiU iT 

going Uo be boUh ThoSU and Tad.  

TASHA

OkaZ, Xe aSe noU going Uo TiU heSe 

cSZing in mZ UoQ Thelf liRVoS 

Ualkinž aboVU dZing.  We aSe all 

TUill WeSZ mVch aliWe.

NIA

WhožT all? ThiT biUch goU canceS. 

(REALIZING) Oh, god, IžWe goU Uo 

TUoQ dSinking UheTe.

TASHA

ThaUžT iU. HeffaT Xe aSe going oVU.  

CUT TO:
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SCENE H

INT. CLUB INFINITY - NIGHT

ITžS A KARAOKE/DANCE CLUB. ANGELA AND TASHA, COCKTAILS IN 
HAND, GET DOWN ON A DANCE FLOOR. THREE TWENTY-SOMETHING GIRLS 
SING A NOT GREAT, VERSION OF ARIANAžS ŻTHANK YOU NEXT.ż

TASHA

Damn. Ižm QSeUUZ TVSe mZ hiQ ThoVld 

noU be making anZ of UheTe noiTeT.

ANGELA

Do ZoV knoX Uhe TUageT of caSdiac 

aSSeTU becaVTe I Uhink Ižm in UXo 

of Uhem. 

THEY LAUGH, ACCIDENTALLY BUMPING ONE OF THE TWENTY-SOMETHING 
GIRLS.

GIRL #1

(ANNOYED) HeZ! EYcVTe ZoV.

ANGELA/TASHA

SoSSZ, boo.

THEY LAUGH AGAIN, AS THE GIRLS CONTINUE TO SING. ANNOYED. NIA 
CROSSES OVER. 

NIA

I knoX XežSe haWing fVn, bVU can Xe 

leaWe befoSe UheZ UVSn Uhe lighUT 

on? I felU TomeUhing TcVSSZ QaTU mZ 

fooU on Uhe XaZ Uo Uhe baUhSoom. 

Which XaT oVU of UoileU QaQeS and 

Tmelled like Qee Qee, bZ Uhe XaZ.
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TASHA

ŻPee Qee?ż LoSd, ZoV ToVnd like mZ 

GSandmoUheS. Oh, God Uell me XežSe 

noU UhaU old. 

ANGELA

YoV knoX XhaU? Ižm haWing a gSeaU 

Uime. I honeTUlZ haWenžU felU UhiT 

ZoVng in ZeaST. WhZ did I TUoQ 

doing UhingT like UhiT? 

TASHA

I donžU knoX XhZ. BVU I knoX Xhen.  

No one haT (RE: DANCE) ŻSVnning man-

dż Tince Uhe eighUieT.

ANGELA

Oh, I goU ZoVS ŻSVnning man.ż

ANGELA TURNS AND BUMPS THE SAME GIRL FROM BEFORE.

ANGELA (CONT'D)

OoQT. MZ bad. Again.

GIRL #1

O.M.G. WhZ aSe ZoV eWen in heSe?

GIRL #2

DidnžU Seali[e UhiT XaT SenioS 

CiUi[en nighU.

GIRL #3

If Ižm all Tad VQ in Uhe clVb Xhen 

Ižm TeWenUZ TomebodZ ThooU me.

BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  25.



BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  26.

ANGELA

SeWenUZ? I ThoVld ThooU ZoV noX. 

And I coVld, becaVTe I knoX XheSe 

mZ moUheS-in-laX hideT heS ladZ 

gVn. (THEN) Oh mZ god. 

TASHA

WhaU iT iU? YoVS heaSU?

ANGELA

No. I jVTU Seali[ed Ižm Uhe Tame 

age mZ moUheS XaT Xhen The died.

A BEAT. AS THE WOMEN TAKE THIS IN.

NIA

YoVžSe noU ZoVS moUheS. 

TASHA

And definiUelZ noU mZ moUheS, The 

XaT a dSVnk bZ oVS age.

ANGELA IS DEEP IN WHAT THIS MEANS.

ANGELA

BVU UhaU bioQTZ UomoSSoX coVld 

change eWeSZ --

TASHA

TomoSSoX iT UomoSSoX. TonighU XežSe 

going Uo kick Tome millennial aTT 

VQ in heSe. 

NIA

BVU WeSZ SeTQecUfVllZ.
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TASHA

And like I Taid- Xe haWe a hellVWa 

loU moSe liWing Uo do.

TASHA GRABS A MIC AND HANDS IT TO ANGELA.

TASHA (CONT'D)

GiSl, ZoV SemembeS oVS ToSoSiUZ 

UalenU ThoX TenioS ZeaS.

NIA

(RE: HER PHONE) I alSeadZ UeYUed 

Uhe Tong Uo Uhe DJ.

ŻSHE WORKS HARD FOR THE MONEYż BY DONNA SUMMER STARTS 
PLAYING. ANGELA SINGS LEAD AS THE THREE DO AN AMAZING DANCE 
STEP TO THE SONG. ANGELA IS KILLING IT. THE CROWD GOES WILD.  
THE WOMAN DANCE TOWARD THE YOUNGER GIRLS BACKING THEM AWAY. 
OFF THIS VICTORY.

CUT TO:
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SCENE J

INT. LYFT CAR - LATER THAT NIGHT

A DRUNK ANGELA, TASHA, AND NIA SIT IN THE BACK OF A LYFT.

ANGELA

We. Did. ThaU. 

TASHA

We did. BVU moTUlZ ZoV.

NIA

WhožT old?

A BEAT.

ANGELA

Real Ualk? We old. And To iT  

eWeSZUhing on mZ bodZ fSom (RE: HER 

NECK) heSe doXn. 

ANGELA TAKES ICE FROM A PLASTIC CUP AND RUBS IT ON HER KNEES.

ANGELA (CONT'D)

LadieT, IžWe been Uhinking. ThiT iT 

To nice. WežWe foVnd each oUheS 

again. And Xe ThoVldnžU leU UhiT 

go. LeUžT noU loTe UhiT. We coVld 

do UhiT all Uhe Uime. Ride oS die. 

NIA

I donžU knoX. SVSe iU XaT fVn, bVU 

Ižm a biU bVTieS Uhan ZoV UXo. 

(MORE)
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AT a TenaUoSžT Xife, I haWe WhiUe 

HoVTe lVncheT, commiUUee meeUingT 

and fSee UickeUT Uo Uhe KennedZ 

CenUeS. MZ life iT jVTU To big and 

NaUe deQendT on me foS To mVch... 

TASHA

(CANžT TAKE IT) Nia. SUoQ. 

NIA

Ižm ToSSZ. WhaU? 

ANGELA

TaTha... donžU. 

TASHA GLANCES OVER AT ANGELA THEN TURNS TO NIA. 

TASHA

JVTU Uell VT Uhe USVUh aboVU ZoVS 

Żama[ingż life. PleaTe. IUžT VT. 

WhZ do ZoV keeQ faking Uhe fVnk?  

NIA

WhaU aSe ZoV Ualking aboVU?

ANGELA

Hello? Black Xoman maZbe dZing...

TASHA

(TO NIA) YoV coVld neWeS jVTU be 

Seal XiUh VT. EWeSZone knoXT Uhe 

good SenaUoS iT cheaUing on ZoV. 

NIA

ThaUžT a lie.

NIA (CONT'D)
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TASHA

(TO NIA) IT iU? HežT been in Uhe  

SeTUaVSanU, flaVnUing iU all oWeS 

UoXn and ZoVžSe jVTU TiUUing UheSe 

looking like boo boo Uhe fool.

NIA

Well...Xell... aU leaTU UhiT fool 

haT a life. The onlZ Uhing ZoV, 

QaSdon mZ FSench, TcSeX XiUh iT 

UhaU SeTUaVSanU.

TASHA 

FV--(BLEEP) ZoV. HoXžT UhaU foS 

FSench?

NIA

(TO TASHA) IU XoVld be Uhe moTU 

acUion ZoVžWe had in a Xhile.

TASHA

(TO LYFT DRIVER) Ižll jVTU geU oVU 

heSe. 

THE LYFT PULLS OVER. TASHA GETS OUT.

TASHA (CONT'D)

(TO ANGELA) SoSSZ, giSl.

SHEžS GONE.

NIA

Ižm ToSSZ, Angela. I donžU Uhink 

Uhe UhSee of VT UogeUheS Xill eWeS 

be a good idea.
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NIA GETS OUT TOO, LEAVING ANGELA ALONE WITH THE DRIVER.  

ANGELA

(CALLING OUT AFTER) EYceQU foS 

UomoSSoX moSning, SighU? (A BEAT, 

THEN) EWeS been Uo a bioQTZ bVddZ?

LYFT

ASe ZoV kidding? I XaT UoQ 

oncologiTU in U[bekiTUan.  I haWe 

mZ kiU in Uhe USVnk. OQen ZoVS 

ThiSU.

ANGELA

I Uhink Ižll jVTU geU oVU heSe Uoo. 

AND WITH THAT ANGELA GETS OUT TOO. OFF THIS:

END ACT TWO
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ACT THREE

SCENE K

INT. HOSPITAL ROOM - MORNING

CLOSE ON ANGELA SITTING IN HER HOSPITAL GOWN. ALONE. SHE 
CHECKS HER PHONE. NOTHING. A BEAT. TASHA RUSHES IN. 

TASHA

Ižm heSe. Ižm heSe. (LOOKS AROUND) 

And no Nia. FigVSeT. EWen noX -- 

ThežT a UeSSible fSiend. 

NIA RUSHES IN TO HEAR THIS.

NIA

SeSioVTlZ? I XaT SighU behind ZoV. 

I jVTU TUoQQed aU XhaU cleaSlZ 

ThoVld be a cleaneS baUhSoom foS 

UXo TecondT. 

TASHA

IUžT UoVch and go in heSe. A loU 

can haQQen in UXo TecondT.  

NIA

Like me TXinging on ZoV XiUh a bed 

Qan. 

TASHA 

TSZ iU, old ladZ. 

NIA

I Xill. (REALIZING ITžS A BEDPAN) I 

jVTU need TomeUhing Uo hold iU 

XiUh. OS I coVld jVTU-- 
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NIA PICKS UP A PILLOW AND SWINGS IT AT TASHA. 

TASHA

(TO ANGELA) EYcVTe me giSl...

SHE TAKES A PILLOW FROM BEHIND ANGELAžS HEAD AND SWINGS IT AT 
NIA. 

ANGELA

TaTha! Nia! PleaTe...

JUST THEN, DOCTOR WEBBER ENTERS.

DOCTOR WEBBER

WhaU Uhe hell?

ANGELA

DocUoS WebbeS, meeU mZ TVQQoSU 

TZTUem Xho aSe going Uo haWe a loU 

Uo aUone foS once Ižm gone. 

DOCTOR WEBBER

I haUe Uo SemoWe ZoV fSom XhaUeWeS 

UhiT iT, bVU UheZ aSe SeadZing Uhe 

Soom. JVTU a feX moSe minVUeT. 

DOCTOR WEBBER EXITS. REALITY SETS IN AS THE TEMPERATURE IN 
THE ROOM CHANGES. ANGELA IS SCARED AND HER FRIENDS KNOW IT.  

ANGELA

OkaZ, okaZ. Ižm TcaSed. I canžU 

TUoQ Uhinking aboVU mZ Mom. One of 

ZoV TaZ TomeUhing good.  

NIA

Angela, TXeeUie, Uhink QoTiUiWe.  
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TASHA 

ThaUžT dVmb. She doeTnžU XanU Uo 

Uhink QoTiUiWe, QoTiUiWe meanT 

ThežT goU canceS. (THEN) Think 

negaUiWe, giSl. 

ANGELA

If UhiT UVSnT oVU okaZ, Ižm 

changing mZ life. Ižm gonna be all 

aboVU me. Ižll TUoQ fVnding eWeSZ 

TUaSU VQ mZ Ton TUaSUT VQ. And Ižm 

Tending mZ moUheS-in-laX Uo 

XhaUeWeS home Xill Uake heS. And 

Ižm Xalking aSoVnd mZ hoVTe naked.  

NIA

LeU iU all hang oVU giSl. 

TASHA

Yeah, giSl, bVU keeQ ZoVS ThadeT 

dSaXn. GSaWiUZ iT noU ZoVS fSiend. 

NIA

DonžU TaZ UhaU. ShežT fSagile.

TASHA

BVU iUžT USVe.

NIA

I knoX UhaU. BVU ZoV donžU haWe Uo 

TaZ iU.
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ANGELA

Do ZoV knoX XhZ I called ZoV UXo? 

BecaVTe XiUh all ZoVS manZ faVlUT-

TASHA

Ižm ToSSZ, XhaU--

ANGELA

LeU me finiTh, XiUh all ZoV come 

XiUh, I kneX ZoVS flighUZ aTT XoVld 

Uell me XhaUžT XhaU. (TO NIA) And I 

kneX ZoVS naSciTTiTUic aTT XoVld be 

TVQeS annoZinglZ QoTiUiWe. And ZoV 

canžU Zell aU me, becaVTe I coVld 

haWe canceS.

DOCTOR WEBBER ENTERS WITH A FEW ORDERLIES ENTER. 

DOCTOR WEBBER

WežSe SeadZ. 

NIA AND TASHA GIVE ANGELAžS HAND A SQUEEZE AND THEN BACK AWAY 
AS THE ORDERLY WHEEL ANGELA OUT OF THE ROOM.  

ANGELA

PlaZ nice.

CUT TO:
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SCENE L

INT. HOSPITAL ROOM - LATER

TASHA AND NIA SIT IN SILENCE, THE TENSION STILL THERE. 

TASHA 

I canžU TUoQ Uhinking aboVU Xhen 

Angela loTU heS Mom in college.

NIA

Yeah, UhaU XaT SoVgh.

A BEAT. A LITTLE BIT OF AN OLIVE BRANCH.

TASHA

If iU XaTnžU foS ZoV and ZoVS 

abTolVUelZ annoZing abiliUZ Uo neWeS 

Tee Uhe negaUiWe, The XoVldnžU haWe 

goUUen UhSoVgh jVnioS ZeaS.

NIA

Cžmon. She had ZoVS flZ-bZ-nighU, 

TaZ iU like iU iT, behind faUUening 

heS VQ. 

TASHA

She TQenU TenioS ZeaS in Uhe gZm 

Uaking off UhoTe UhiSUZ QoVndT mZ 

mac and cheeTe QVU on heS. 

THEY LAUGH, LESSENING THE TENSION A BIT. THEN:

NIA

Ižm glad Xe XeSe UheSe foS heS.
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TASHA

Well... UhaUžT XhaU a TiTUeS doeT.

A BEAT. THEN:

NIA

WhaU did ZoV Tee aU Uhe SeTUaVSanU? 

WiUh NaUe?    

TASHA

He XaT in a coSneS booUh XiUh a 

ZoVng giSl. TheZ oSdeSed Uhe 

TQecial Xhich XaT QSoblemaUic 

becaVTe Xe XeSe oVU of Uhe Tole --

NIA

TaTha... QleaTe, do ZoV, jVTU TaZ 

iU. 

TASHA

He kiTTed heS. She XaT damn neaS 

TiUUing in hiT laQ. BVU XhaU do I 

knoX? MaZbe iU XaT jVTU hiT 

daVghUeS. Do ZoV gVZT haWe a XhiUe 

daVghUeS XiUh a TUoSe boVghU aTT 

Xho ThoQT aU ho deQoU? 

JUST THEN THE ORDERLIES WHEEL ANGELA INTO THE ROOM. NIA AND 
TASHA RUSH TO HER SIDE. 

TASHA (CONT'D)

HeZ giSl --

NIA

YoV aXake? YoV okaZ?
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ORDERLY

ShežT gonna be a liUUle looQZ foS a 

Xhile. BVU oUheSXiTe ThežT fine.

ANGELA

(TO TASHA) HeeZZZ, Nia Bobeea.

TASHA

Ižm TaTha.

ANGELA

(TO TASHA AGAIN) Nia. I jVTU XanU ZoV 

Uo knoX UhaU I didnžU come Uo ZoVS 

Xedding becaVTe I XaT jealoVT. YoVS 

life XaT To QeSfecU and I XaT jVTU a 

Tchool UeacheS. I XaT Uhe one Xho 

Taid go afUeS XhaU ZoV XanU. 

NIA

YoV alXaZT encoVSaged VT.

TASHA

ThaUžT XhZ iU hVSU Xhen ZoV didnžU 

come Uo mZ oQening. 

ANGELA

(TO NIA) And TaTha. I didnžU go 

afUeS mZ dSeam and I XaT jealoVT 

UhaU ZoV did. ThaUžT XhZ I didnžU 

come. Well UhaU and UhoTe QSiceT.

NIA

She ainžU XSong. FoSUZ TiY bVckT 

foS a Qiece of TUeak?  
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TASHA

IU haT ThaWed PeSigoSd USVffleT!

ANGELA

(TO NIA) TaTha... 

NIA

Ižm Nia.   

ANGELA

Can ZoV UXo QleaTe TUoQ jVmQing 

aSoVnd and confVTing me. (THEN)

We all goU TUVff Uo aQologi[e foS.  

WhZ didnžU ZoV go Uo Uhe oQening of 

UhaU onežT SeTUaVSanU? 

A BEAT AS NIA DECIDES TO ADMIT SOMETHING TO HER TWO OLDEST 
FRIENDS. EVEN THOUGH ITžS HARD AS SHIT. BUT, FUCK IT...

NIA

I didnžU XanU Uo bSing NaUe aSoVnd.   

If ZoVžd Teen VT UogeUheS ZoV 

XoVldžWe Teen hoX VnhaQQZ I XaT. 

TASHA

ShežT SighU. I XoVldžWe Sead iU 

SighU aXaZ and called heS aTT oVU.

NIA

EYacUlZ. (BEAT) And I loWed UhaU 

aboVU ZoV. BVU I alTo haUed iU. YoV 

coVld alXaZT Tee Xhen I XaT hiding 

TomeUhing. 

TASHA

BecaVTe ZoV XeSe SeallZ bad aU iU. 

BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  39.



BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  40.

ANGELA

HeSežT Uhe Uhing, Xe can be TUSong 

alone. BVU iUžT To nice Uo (SINGS) 

Ż...geU a liUUle helQ fSom mZ 

fSiendTż (THEN) NoX, Xill one of 

ZoV Uell UhoTe oUheS UXo biUcheT 

UhaU?

CUT TO:
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SCENE M

INT. ANGELAžS BROWNSTONE - DAY

ANGELA, TASHA AND NIA DO A STEP ROUTINE FROM THEIR SORORITY. 
THEY ARE AMAZING.

NIA

I TUill canžU belieWe Xe SemembeS 

To mVch of iU.

TASHA

We ThoVld Uake UhiT on Uhe Soad.

ANGELA

We canžU do UhaU. BecaVTe Xhen Xe 

heaU VQ, eWeSZone XoVld Tmell all 

UhiT menUhol.

NIA

Good QoinU.

TASHA

IcZ/HPU bSeak?

LAUGHING, THE WOMEN SIT AND PUMP CREAM FROM A MAGNUM SIZE 
BOTTLE OF ICY/HOT. ANGELAžS CELL PHONE RINGS. EVERYBODY EYES 
IT, NERVOUSLY.

ANGELA

MZ docUoS.

ANGELA TAKES A DEEP BREATH AND PICKS UP HER PHONE.

ANGELA (CONT'D)

(ON PHONE) DocUoS WebbeS... Uh 

hVh... I VndeSTUand... ZeT... I 

Xill. OkaZ. Good-bZe.

ANGELA HANGS UP. A BEAT AS NIA AND TASHA STARE EXPECTANTLY.
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TASHA

Well?!

ANGELA

IUžT QoTiUiWe.

NIA

YeT! Thank God! (OFF ANGELA AND 

TASHAžS FACES) Oh. RighU. PoTiUiWe 

iT NegaUiWe. DammiU. Ižm ToSSZ.

TASHA

Angela...

ANGELA

YeT. OkaZ. IU XaT malignanU. BVU 

DS. WebbeS Taid UheZ goU iU eaSlZ. 

And Uhe maSginT XeSe cleaS...

TASHA

Then UhaUžT good, SighU?

ANGELA

YeT. I donžU knoX. I Uhink To. I 

haWe Uo go Tee heS neYU Xeek.

NIA

And XežSe going XiUh ZoV.

THEY HUG ANGELA AS KHALIL ENTERS.

KHALIL

HeZ, Ma, To IžWe QVU Moocha 

MVnchieT on hold becaVTe I mighU be 

on a kind of XaUch liTU. 

(MORE)

BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  42.



KHALIL (CONT'D)

(MORE)
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So Ižm TUaSUing an infVTed UeRVila 

bVTineTT. TeRVil bZ Khalil -- WhaU 

ZoV Uhink?

TASHA

(TO KHALIL) BoZ, did ZoV knoX ZoVS 

moUheS had a bioQTZ UhiT Xeek?

KHALIL

WhaU? (TO ANGELA, CONCERNED) ASe 

ZoV okaZ? 

NANCY ENTERS.

NANCY 

(TO ANGELA) YoV had a bioQTZ? Oh, 

QleaTe IžWe had like fiWe. AlXaZT 

negaUiWe. 

ANGELA

Well, mine XaTnžU.

KHALIL

Mom...

KHALIL HUGS HIS MOM HARD. 

NANCY

YoVžSe gonna be okaZ. I knoX iU.  

YoV jVTU haWe Uo be. I need ZoV. I 

mean, ZoVžSe annoZing and boTTZ, 

bVU Khalil likeT ZoV, To...

ANGELA

NancZ... Uhank ZoV. (THEN) And 

ZoVžSe noU going Uo be XiUhoVU me. 

KHALIL (CONT'D)

(MORE)
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TheZ caVghU iU eaSlZ and Uhe DocUoS 

TeemT oQUimiTUic. So iUžT okaZ. And 

leUžT noU Ualk aboVU iU anZmoSe, 

okaZ? I need Uime Uo QSoceTT. 

A BEAT. THEN:

NANCY

HoX mVch Uime do ZoV need? BecaVTe 

I need Uo geU me Uo mZ fooU docUoS 

bZ UXo. 

ANGELA

SVSe. OkaZ. Fine, Xežll jVTU leaWe 

a liUUle eaSlZ...

TASHA

Oh hell no. (TO ANGELA) RemembeS 

XhaU ZoV Taid in UhaU Soom. YoVžSe 

going Uo TUaSU Uo TUand VQ foS 

ZoVSTelf. Be all aboVU ZoV.

ANGELA STEELS HERSELF. BUT TAKES COMFORT IN KNOWING HER 
FRIENDS HAVE HER BACK.

ANGELA

NancZ, Ižm noU Uaking ZoV UodaZ. I 

am noU ZoVS QeSTonal aTTiTUanU. And 

Khalil, I loWe ZoV, bVU ZoV need Uo 

geU a Seal job. ThingT aSoVnd heSe 

aSe going Uo change. BecaVTe I 

canžU Uake caSe of ZoV and mZTelf. 

KHALIL TURNS TO NANCY.

ANGELA (CONT'D)
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KHALIL

Ižll Uake ZoV gSandma. (THEN TO 

ANGELA) And... I loWe ZoV mom. 

KHALIL HUGS HIS MOM. THEN HUGS HER AGAIN. HARDER. ANGELA 
SMILES AT HER SON. KHALIL AND NANCY LEAVE. 

ANGELA

(TO TASHA AND NIA) BabZ TUeQT. BVU 

I Xill geU UheSe. 

NIA

And ZoVžSe noU doing all UhiT 

alone. Ižm noU going Uo back Uo DC 

VnUil Xe geU ZoV UhSoVgh UhiT.

ANGELA

BVU ZoV haWe ZoVS life--

NIA

No I donžU.(A BEAT, THEN) 

ConfeTTion Uime: IžWe knoXn aboVU 

NaUe UhiT Xhole Uime. I TaX XhaU he 

XaT doing. I Taid noUhing. I 

coVldnžU leU anZone Tee UhoTe 

cSackT. NoU eWen mZ beTU fSiendT. 

MZ TiTUeST. (BEAT, THEN) ScSeX iU!  

SHE WHIPS OUT HER CELL PHONE AND PUNCHES A NUMBER, THEN:  

NIA (CONT'D)

...YeT, QleaTe Uell Uhe SenaUoS 

iUžT hiT Xife... ReallZ? HežT in a 

meeUing. YeT, Ižd loWe Uo leaWe a 

meTTage. 

(MORE)
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Tell him, oVS ThiUUZ faSce of a 

maSSiage iT oWeS. Oh and Uell him, 

I knoX hežT cheaUing and Ižll Tee 

hiT cheaUing aTT in coVSU. FoS 

cheaUeST.    

SHE HANGS UP, STILL SHAKING. NOT BELIEVING WHAT SHE JUST DID. 

NIA (CONT'D)

Did I jVTU bloX VQ mZ life? 

TASHA

And cVTT and VTe a loU of eYUSa 

XoSdT, bVU ZoV did Uhe SighU Uhing. 

And iUžT going Uo be okaZ.

NIA

IT iU? Being a TenaUoSžT Xife iT 

all IžWe knoXn.

ANGELA

(TO NIA) We goU ZoV, giSl. 

TASHA

YeT. We do. JVTU like on line... Xe 

goU ZoVS back and ZoVS fSonU. OWeS 

Uhe fondVe QiU. We XonžU leU ZoV 

fall.

ANGELA

(TO NIA) YoVžSe a TUSong black 

Xoman XhožT gonna Qick VQ Uhe 

QieceT and keeQ iU moWing. JVTU 

like me. 

NIA (CONT'D)
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TASHA

And ZoV knoX Xežll caSSZ ZoV if Xe 

haWe Uo. JVTU QSomiTe ZoVžll keeQ 

encoVSaging VT. (TO NIA) And 

QSomiTe ZoVS cSa[Z aTT Xill TUaZ 

oVS Woice of QoTiUiWiUZ. ŽCaVTe Xe 

need iU.

NIA

If ZoV QSomiTe Uo keeQ calling VT 

on oVS ThiU.

TASHA

YoV goU iU. And fSom noX on, XežSe 

going Uo be Seal and honeTU XiUh 

each oUheS. So ZoV ThoVld knoX Uhe 

Seal SeaTon I QVlled aXaZ fSom ZoV 

gVZT.

ANGELA

Nia?

NIA

Angela?

TASHA

No. (BEAT) I like Xomen.

NIA

HaThUag me Uoo. GiSl, XežSe all on 

UhaU USain.

TASHA

No. I LIKE Xomen.

ANGELA

(GETTING IT) Oh.
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ANGELA AND TASHA WAIT A BIT FOR NIA TO CATCH UP. THEN:

NIA

(GETTING IT) Oh. (WHOA) Oh. (THEN) 

ThiT doeTnžU haWe anZUhing Uo do 

XiUh me geUUing diWoSced, doeT iU.

OFF THIS, WE:

FADE OUT:

BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  48.



BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  49.

TAG

INT. EAST HARLEM SPIN CLASS - DAY

ANGELA THROWS A TOWEL OVER A BIKE. THE SWEATY MAN FROM BEFORE 
STARTS TO CLIMB ON A BIKE NEXT TO ANGELA.

ANGELA

Uh Vh. ThaU onežT Uaken.

HE STARTS FOR THE ONE ON THE OTHER SIDE OF HER.

ANGELA (CONT'D)

Uh Vh UhaU one Uoo.

SWEATY MAN

YoV canžU hold bikeT.

TASHA (O.S.)

ShežT noU.

TASHA AND NIA WALK UP AND MOUNT THE BIKES.

ANGELA

(TO MAN) I Uhink UheSe aSe a coVQle 

fSee back in Uhe TXeaUing TecUion.

SWEATY GUY SCOWERS AND TURNS AWAY.

NIA

WaT UhaU a liUUle haSTh?

ANGELA

Hežll be okaZ. HežT a XhiUe man in 

AmeSica. (TO NIA) So hoXžT NaUe 

Uaking iU?

NIA SHOWS HER PHONE. 
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NIA

TXenUZ-UhSee Woice mailT. ThiSUZ-foVS 

UeYU meTTageT. And a Wideo of him 

cSZing in Uhe ThoXeS. NoU gSeaU. 

THE MUSIC STARTS. THE WOMEN START PEDALING.

TASHA

So I ToSU of chaUUed VQ a Xoman aU 

Uhe SeTUaVSanU laTU nighU.

ANGELA

HoXžd UhaU go?

TASHA

Well, The TUaSUed Ualking aboVU mZ 

aVSa and UoQT and boUUomT and I 

Qanicked and Uold heS I needed Uo 

go TeaS Tome meaU. Which Ižm QSeUUZ 

TVSe The UhoVghU XaT a TeY Uhing. 

AnZXaZ, UhiT leTbian Uhing iT gonna 

Uake Tome Uime.

NIA 

OS ZoV coVld... USZ men again.

TASHA

WhZ, caVTe UheZžWe XoSked oVU To 

Xell foS ZoV? 

SWEATY MAN

ASe ZoV UhSee heSe Uo eYeSciTe ZoVS 

bodieT oS ZoVS moVUhT?

BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  50.



BLACK DON'T CRACK - "PILOT"  51.

ANGELA

HVTh VQ, 16, old fSiendT Ualking.

NIA

I jVTU find iU QecVliaS ...UhaU 

Tomeone can Soll along and TVddenlZ 

jVTU fliQ a TXiUch and UVSn leTbian.

TASHA

I XiTh I coVld fliQ a TXiUch and 

UVSn ZoV off.

ANGELA

I donžU find iU QecVliaS aU all.     

(TO NIA) YoV Solled along in ZoVS 

la di da life aT a Xife Uo TenaUoS 

VnUil ZoV goU Tmacked XiUh Uhe facU 

UhaU hežT a lZing, cheaUing, no-

accoVnU Ton of a biUch. Ižm doing 

me, TkiQQing mZ haQQZ aTT along Uil 

bam, I geU TVckeS QVnched bZ 

canceS. SomeUimeT life jVTU TneakT 

VQ and TlaQT ZoV inUo SealiUZ.

SWEATY MAN

(TO INSTRUCTOR) BikeT 12, 13 and 14 

aSe Ualking and noU Qedaling!

ANGELA

YoV knoX XhaU, 16. LifežT Uoo ThoSU 

and IžWe goU canceS.

ANGELA PUSHES HIM OFF THE BIKE AS WE...

END OF SHOW
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